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SB 491 

Relating to housing for individuals with developmental disabilities 
 

SB 491 transfers the balance of the Fairview Trust from the Department of Human 

Services to the Oregon Community Foundation on January 1, 2020. The transfer amount 

is projected to be approximately $6.3 million. The bill also requires an expenditure 

advisory group and annual reporting of expenditures. These are authorized to help meet 

housing needs of people experiencing intellectual and developmental disabilities. 

 

The bill has a minimal fiscal impact on DHS operations; the agency will review an annual 

report to ensure expenditures meet statutory provisions. The transfer of the $6.3 million 

Other Funds revenue balance will be documented in the budget report for HB 5026, the 

DHS budget bill. 

 

The Human Services Subcommittee recommends SB 491 be reported out do pass. 
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